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	Record of Decision
RECOMMENDATION

To be resolved by the  Co-Chief Executive Officer - Head of Paid Service:

That the number of Refuse Drivers (TS10) on the establishment be increased by 1 FTE and the number of Refuse Collectors (TS03) be increased by 2 FTE. 

	Reasons for decision
There are currently 21 x Refuse Drivers on the establishment that are required for the current workload. There are 15 driving roles each day which means there are 6 that are needed to cover sickness and annual leave, who cover alternative duties when not required to drive, for instance loading bins as part of another crew and delivering new bins to customers. There has been no increase to the establishment for in excess of ten years.

A nationwide driver shortage has meant a reduction in the amount of available agency drivers this has resulted in services being suspended at various points over the last 18 months including glass collections, bulky waste collections and garden waste collections. The most recent bulky waste suspension has led to a reduction in income from £61k down to £23k.
Mansfield District Council has seen the population grow by over 4000 (4%) since 2013 and if this trend continues, the population will grow by a further 2800 in the next 5 years. Whilst the service have been able to absorb these new builds in the past, the growing demand on the current resources is significant and is becoming unsustainable.

A recent review by APSE into Neighbourhood Services at Mansfield District Council highlighted that the Waste and Recycling Service was relatively light on staff numbers, compared with similar organisations nationally


	Other options considered but rejected
Maintain the current staffing levels and continue to rely on agency loaders and accept the risk that services may be adversely impacted by sickness levels or other unforeseen circumstances. This is not the preferred option as previous recruitment exercises have not immediately provided a replacement operative, limitations on agency staff are likely to continue and in the impact on resources could leave the department short and is likely to result in services being suspended. 
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